Rome, January 31, 2022 Feast of the Holy Name of Jesus

Prot. n. 28/22

Subject: New Prayer Book

To The Most Rev. Superiors of the Rogationist Circumscriptions

and the Rogationist Religious Communities

THEIR RESPECTIVE OFFICE ADDRESSES

Dear Confreres

The current Prayer Book (*Rogationist at Prayer*), with the approval of the Superior General at the time, was published on January 31, 1996, the feast of the Most Holy Name of Jesus. Today, after 25 years, I am pleased to send to you the digital edition of the new Prayer Book.

The need to update the Prayer Book was already felt by the previous General Government, which established a special commission, initially headed by me, on April 2, 2014. The commission, following the indications of the Superiors of the Circumscriptions, was re-established on January 20, 2017, and presided over by the General Councilor, Fr. Unny Pottokkaran.

In October 2021, the Commission completed the work of updating and presented the new text, which was examined by the General Council and approved at the session of October 29, 2021, during which, moreover, it was decided to forward it to the Circumscriptions so that, in agreement with the Vicar General, Fr. Jose Maria Ezpeleta, they would provide for the translation.

Finally, it was decided that the new Prayer Book, in its typical Italian edition, will become effective, by Ash Wednesday, March 2, 2022, replacing the previous one. The translations will become effective after the approval is obtained from the Superior General.

May the Lord Jesus teach us to pray in His Name and may the Blessed Virgin Mary, Queen and Mother of the Rogate, lead us to His school of prayer.

As I implore the intercession of our saintly Father and Founder, I greet you with affection in the Lord.

V. Tuscolana n. 167-Roma

(Fr. Fortunato Siciliano, R.C.J.)

Sec. Gen.

(Fr. Bruno Rampazzo, R.C.J.)

Sup. Gen.